STANDISH VOICE
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 21, 2017
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Ron Wade, Allan Foster, Karen Bliss, Fran Aiken, Diane Gore, Paul Ogden, Gill Foster, Brian Jones, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, 

1. Apologies: Andrew Holliday, Nicky Ogden, Jaime Jones, Nic Macmillan
2. Minutes: The minutes of January’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 

i) Locality/Aecom support: Gill told the committee that she would be applying for funding for the Neighbourhood Plan for the period from April to October. She also said that it was probable that some of the money granted to Standish Voice would have to be repaid as it needed to be spent by the end of March. 
4. The Beeches: Paul said he had contacted the Conservation Officer at Wigan Council who had confirmed the the building was not on a national listing but was on a local one. Any planning application for the building would be considered in the light of this local listing. The committee decided to keep a watching brief on the site and apply for a national listing if a planning application was imminent which would alter the structure of the building.
5. The Ambulance Station: Paul said that an outline planning application had been submitted for nine homes on land at the former Standish Ambulance Station. The committee discussed the application and it was decided to write to the planning department to stress that the homes should comply with the findings of the Housing Needs Survey for Standish, completed by consultants Aecom for Standish Neighbourhood Plan.
6. Progress on the Neighbourhood Plan/workshops: Gill said she and Paul had been meeting with Wigan Council on a fortnightly basis to discuss the Plan. A workshop for the committee, with the input of consultant Carol Latham, would be arranged for Saturday, March 21 (9am-12 noon) and the committee agreed to meet on a fortnightly basis at workshops too.
7. Community events: Paul said Standish Christmas Market committee had met for the first time and had announced that the Market would return in December. The date is Saturday, December 2. The Parish Hall and car park had been booked. Discussions with Wigan Council would resume and a call for stallholders would take place soon. Paul said a second Standish Whisky Tasting Night for March had been arranged for the Unity Club with £2 per ticket going to Standish Voice events.
Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 21.
